
Minutes of Regular Meeting of the  

Alexandria Civil Service Commission  

October 21, 2020 at 4:30 p.m. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Lindsey Torbett at 4:30 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance 

was recited. In attendance were Commissioners: Mr. Lindsey Torbett, Ms. Connie Baker, Ms. 

Terri Blaisdell, Mr. Michael Brewer, and Mr. Charles Harvey. A quorum was present. Staff 

members present were: Ms. Leisa Lawson, Director of Civil Service; Ms. Mildred Price, 

Examination Analyst; and Ms. Candice Saucier, Assistant Director of Civil Service. Also present 

were:  Mayor Jeff Hall; Ms. Monza Williams, Director of Human Resources; and Ms. Deirdre 

Fuller, Counsel for the Commission.    

 

Chair Torbett read a statement regarding rights of the public to comment on matters on the 

agenda prior to action being taken on them, as required by the Louisiana Revised Statutes. 

 

Ms. Blaisdell was sworn in by Ms. Fuller. Mr. Torbett welcomed Ms. Blaisdell to the 

Commission. 

 

Mr. Torbett presented the minutes of regular meeting held September 2, 2020 for approval. A 

motion to approve the minutes was made by Mr. Harvey, seconded by Ms. Baker. On vote, the 

motion carried.         

 

Ms. Lawson and Ms. Monza Williams, Director of Human Resources, reported on filling 

vacant positions in the classified civil service. Ms. Lawson stated the report covered the 

month of September 2020. As of September 30, 2020, there were 51 requisitions in Civil 

Service Department and 40 certified lists in Human Resources, with an average turnaround 

of 20.94 days. There were two requests to expand certified lists, and 18 personnel requisitions 

were closed. Ms. Williams reported 19 candidates were selected by the Mayor in August 

2020, which included 11 new hires, five (5) promotions, one (1) reinstatement, one (1) 

transfer, and one demotion (1). No candidates declined employment offers. 

 

Mr. Torbett addressed agenda item Report on Special Assignments of Classified 

Employees. Ms. Lawson asked the Commission to extend for 90 days two (2) special 

assignments set to expire prior to the November meeting. Ms. Lawson noted the report 

covered the time period from the September 2, 2020 meeting. Of the 19 special assignments 

included on the report, seven (7) assignments had ended or would end before October 31, 

2020. Only three (3) employees included in the report had been specially assigned to a 

position for a period of more than 12 months. Mr. Harvey made a motion to extend the two 

(2) employees’ special assignments 90 days, and the motion was seconded by Mr. Brewer. 

On vote, the motion carried.      

 

Mayor Hall presented the Administration’s Request to Engage Consultant to Perform 

Compensation Study. Mayor Hall thanked the Commission for approving the compression 

adjustment implemented this year. He stated it was imperative that compensation be reviewed 

annually. Mayor Hall noted that compensation had changed in the labor market, and He would like 
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